












putting all of them up once the new banners arrive; reported on League of California Cities event she 
attended with the Mayor. 

Council Member Pogue - Complimented staff on painting the curbs red (no parking areas) around town; 
reports River Front Cafe has new owners and is being renovated; January 25 City Cleanup/ Junk Removal; 
esked staff if DNR can help with coyote problem; asked about the status of the Denny's building and 
1•dverlux.

Council Member Belt - Asked about getting the recreation center registration online; asked about planting 
winter rye grass in the parks; urged city to check fire hydrants. 

Council Member Longbrake - reported the Westside Chevron is bringing in a Crispy Chicken; advocated 
for owners and urged city to be proactive with permitting process so local businesses can build and 
expand and get more people here; requested city staff look into the fire hydrant and city vehicle 
maintenance schedules; asked about the longevity of the sun canopies the city installed around town; 
reported the umbrella at Bob Belt Beach Park was shaking in the wind. 

Mayor Jernigan - reported on the recent VASH grand opening at the former Sage Motel; January 18 
cleanup on third street; Tri-State food drop off; urged city staff to be prepared in case of fires; reported the 
Route 66 Info fair has been cancelled due to a conflicting event; March 19 is the Resource Fair at El 
Garces; March 28 is Art in the Park and March 29 is the Craft Fair. 

ADJOURNMENT - Mayor Jernigan adjourned the meeting at 8:53 PM 
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I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of the 
minutes of the meeting held on the 14th   day of January 
2025, by the City Council of the City of Needles. 

Candace Clark, CPMC, CMC
Interim City Clerk of the City of Needles 




